STABLES THEATRE & ARTS CENTRE
Minutes of the meeting of the COUNCIL OF MANAGEMENT 

held on Tuesday 25th February 2020 
PRESENT:
Neil Sellman (Chairman), Harriet Davey (Hon. Secretary),  

Henri Hayler (Hon. Treasurer), Cliff Brooker, Sue Dengate, Gill Jenks,

Tim Pearce, Mike Willard
APOLOGIES:
 
Victoria Fay, David Harding 
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the meeting, held on 28th January 2020, were approved by the Council and signed by the Chairman.  
2. Matter Arising: 
a)  The Chairman informed the Council that Matt Davis has stood down as a Vice-Chairman 
      of the Council of Management.

b)  The panic button in the Box Office will be installed during the next few days.
3. Departmental Reports:

Chairman/PAG – Neil  Sellman
The Season has started well with the production of Pressure (85% capacity), Beyond Words – Contemporary Dance Group (82% capacity) and The Old Silk Road to Afghanistan (100% capacity).
Technical Equipment/Customers 
The message on the answerphone has now been changed.
Neil has contacted BT to arrange for the account to be changed to the name of The Stables Trust Ltd.
Secretary/Membership – Harriet Davey 
ACTION:  The Secretary and Treasurer to meet to discuss the change in the price of membership which will place during 2020 (HD/HH).

Treasurer - Henri Hayler

ACTION:  The former Treasurer to be contacted with sundry minor questions before the Annual General Meeting (HH).

The latest Management Reports (see attached) were discussed.
ACTION:  Expenses forms to be sent to Members, to be countersigned by Managers (HH).

ACTION:  Authorisation schedule for expenses over £200 to be prepared (HH).
ACTION:  The Accounts to be signed (NS/HD).

We are still waiting for contact from EDF.

Income from the Art Gallery has been poor during the last year.  It was suggested that the Gallery should be used for other events.

ACTION:  To be discussed (HH/Yvonne Rees).

We are still waiting for contact from Peter Clarke re. insurances.

House/Grounds/Licencing – Mike Willard

A quote for replacing the automatic front sliding doors has been received; this was discussed but Members of the Council who were not happy with the terms of the quote.  It was agreed that when it becomes necessary the bottom runners could be replaced or the doors put on hinges.

ACTION:  It was agreed to install new cameras on the cctv system (MW).

Legal Advice – David Harding

ACTION:  The Art Gallery contract to be revised (DH/NS).

Printing and Design – Cliff Brooker

The playboards for 2020 will be delivered very soon.
Marketing – Tim Pearce
Tim suggested that a standard marketing package should be prepared for all productions.
Terence Hattemore is to make a list of societies (clubs, schools etc.)
ACTION:  Editorials to be prepared for the Art Supplement in The Independent along with a piece on the Theatre.
Heads of Departments/Archives – Sue Dengate
Recent research shows that tickets are bought mainly by the older age group.
Backstage – Gill Jenks
ACTION:  It was agreed to purchase new projector (FJ).
Events – Victoria Fay
ACTION: Children’s reading event to be organised (VF).
      4.     Annual General Meeting 30.3.20:
It was agreed that the Annual General Meeting should take place in the Gwen Watford Gallery as the auditorium will be in use for a dress rehearsal.

ACTION:  Checks to be made on arrival that people are members of the Theatre (TP).

ACTION:  Box Office to be informed of arrangements (HD).
      5.
Any Other Business:


a)  Derek Crawley has resigned from Box Office duty after many years’ service.


     ACTION:  Letter of thanks to be sent to Derek (NS).


b) ACTION:  The structure of the Council to be discussed.  

c)  ACTION:  Membership rules/benefits to be discussed.

d)  The sale of crisps/sweets etc. in the auditorium was discussed.  

e)  East Sussex County Council have approved our request for a brown sign (very near to the 
     Theatre).


     ACTION:  Enquiries to be made re. signs at other venues (HH).

f)  Sue Dengate asked that Council members consider possible ways of moving the upright 
     piano.  It has been suggested that it lodges with the church next door, and we retain
     ownership.
g)  The gardener has not yet been contacted re. quotes.
h)  After some research it was agreed that the idea of a Gardening Club is not popular.


i)  We have responsibility for Orange’s phone box which now needs repairs.


j)  The lanterns have been cleaned


k)  The Dance School have not paid for extra hours of work.

      ACTION:  Terms etc. to be reviewed (NS).

l)   ACTION:  Quotes to be obtained re. keys to the side of the building (MW).
m) ACTION:  Members to be asked to inform Sue Dengate if they hold keys to the building
      (SD).
n)  Arrangements are now in place for the fund-raising raffle of the necklace donated by our
      Patron Barbara Flynn.  Posters and tickets have been printed.  It was agreed that tickets 

      should only be for sale on the premises.


     ACTION:  Martin Noakes and Colin Dormer to be asked to put it on the system (CB).


     ACTION:  Box Office and Front of House to be informed (HD).


o)  Michael Langdon has donated letters from the Duke of Wellington to the Theatre.

p)  Bexhill College are planning a new programme for people who will be working in theatre


     ACTION:  The Chairman and Treasurer to attend the next meeting on this subject.

q)  Michelle Bennett is arranging for a Book of Remembrance for the Theatre; she will enter


     details re. the late John Prior.

r)  Members of the Council congratulated Henri on passing his latest accountancy

      examinations.
There being no further business, the meeting ended at 9.40pm.
The Annual General Meeting will take place on Monday 30th March at 7pm for 7.30pm at the Theatre.
The next meeting of the Council of Management will be held on Tuesday 31st March 2020                      at the Stables Theatre at 7.30pm.
CHAIRMAN:                                                                                                                Date:

